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Queensland Marine 
Rescue Volunteers 

Facebook

I had the privilege of attending the
seventh Marine Rescue
Implementation Working Group
meeting in Yeppoon on 31 May 2022.


I was very pleased to announce to
Working Group members the new
service name of Marine Rescue
Queensland.


The new name acknowledges the
important role that marine rescue
volunteers have in keeping the
community safe out on the water.


The name was the overwhelming
choice of 87 per cent of the almost
1,000 volunteers who participated in
the survey between December 2021
and January 2022.


It also was an opportunity to announce
further investment to marine rescue
services with the Direct Relief Grants
continued for 2022 following their
success in 2021.


The program will provide additional funding directly to the Australian Volunteer Coast Guard

 Minister’s message

mailto:marinerescue@qfes.qld.gov.au
https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/99667/173sx/2/GX7oty_JAk59jnle00p4UDRxE.XJvynlrzuLSriB-1.html
https://www.qfes.qld.gov.au/about-us/corporate-services/review-VMR
https://www.facebook.com/groups/qldmarinerescuevolunteers
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Association (AVCGA) Flotillas and Volunteer Marine Rescue Association Queensland (VMRAQ)
Squadrons.


While in Yeppoon I visited QF 11 and spoke with recently elected Australian Volunteer Coast
Guard Australia (AVCGA) Deputy National Commodore, Allan Tennant and Central Queensland
Squadron Commodore Jim Warren, QF 11 Flotilla Commander about the future single integrated
marine rescue service.  


It is an exciting time in the program and the Queensland Government remains committed to
delivering a single integrated and legislated marine rescue service for Queensland and continuing
support to marine rescue volunteers.


I would like to again thank all volunteers and recognise the outstanding dedication and significant
contribution that marine rescue volunteers make in keeping Queenslanders and visitors to
our state safe on the water.


The Honourable Mark Ryan MP, Minister for Police and Corrective Services, Minister for Fire and
Emergency Services.


Photo top right: Left to right:  QFES Acting Executive Director, Emergency Management and
Community Capability, Troy Davies; AVCGA Deputy National Commodore, Allan Tennent; Minister
for Fire and Emergency Services, Mark Ryan MP; QF 11 Yeppoon Commander, Jim Warren;
Squadron Commodore, James Fleming; Brittany Lauga MP, Member for Keppel.


Read Minister Ryan's 
announcement

The MRIWG was
addressed in the morning
by the Minister for Fire
and Emergency Services,
Mark Ryan MP. 


The Minister announced
to the group the new
service name and
announced that the first
vessel build contract
under the Vessel Replacement Program has been awarded. 

The Working Group agreed to several key areas to progress the future single integrated marine
service including further development of the service identity and operating model for Marine
Rescue Queensland.


The operating model for the new service and all aspects of the program are centred around six
design principles that will serve as a compass for the MRI team, MRIWG and its Sub Working
Groups.


These principles ensure that Marine Rescue Queensland delivers on its strategic intent of “Saving
Lives on the Water” and is able to effectively connect to established roles within communities
across the State.


Marine Rescue Implementation Working Group
meeting – Yeppoon, 31 May 2022

https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/99667/173sx/54/GX7oty_JAk59jnle00p4hcpOXqaOAZWbhbsZh4KY-1.html
https://statements.qld.gov.au/statements/95269
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Following the name announcement by the Minister, Working Group members discussed the
proposed logo elements for Marine Rescue Queensland and the planned approach to commence
volunteer consultation on the future service identity.


A key outcome from the meeting was support for the Marine Rescue Implementation Team to
commence a Roadshow; which will provide program updates and facilitate volunteer feedback into
the identity and logo development. The Roadshow will commence over the coming months.


The next Marine Rescue Implementation Working Group meeting will be held in August 2022 in
Brisbane.

The Queensland Government has announced further investment for marine rescue services with
an additional round of Direct Support Grants for 2022-23 financial year following the success of
the 2021 grants.


The $470,000 grant program will directly support frontline marine rescue services and assist with
emergency response capability.


The grants will help reduce the fundraising burden on Flotillas and Squadrons and assist with the
replacement of necessary equipment or fund facility maintenance based on local needs. 


The criteria for this year’s grant will be reviewed in consultation with AVCGA and VMRAQ prior to
release.


Flotillas and Squadrons will be eligible for a grant for up to $10,000 per unit to support their local
needs and priorities. Further information will be provided about the grants to Flotillas Commanders
and Squadron Leaders shortly.


In another step forward for the future service, the first marine rescue vessel contract has been
awarded under the Vessel Replacement Program (VRP).


This vessel contract is the first for the marine rescue vessels funded from the $17.38 million the
Queensland Government is investing to replace ageing search and rescue vessels in Queensland.


 Direct Relief Grants

First vessel build contract awarded
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The contract to build and deliver a 12-metre Rigid Hulled Hard Collar marine rescue vessel,
following a rigorous procurement process was awarded to Yamba Welding and Engineering Pty
Ltd.


The build will be the first step in moving towards increased standardisation and investment across
the marine rescue fleet.


This investment   endeavours to relieve the fundraising burden and provides increased levels of
support once the vessels are in operation.


Volunteers can expect to be consulted regularly throughout the replacement process with key
inputs being drawn from the resource to risk project and consultation with the Fleet Sub Working
Group, local volunteers and State representatives.


The investment is being made over four years to ensure marine rescue volunteers have the right
equipment to continue their vital work of saving lives on the water.











 








Read Concept of Operations

Concept of Operations

https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/99667/173sx/39/GX7oty_JAk59jnle00p4AKdEzhnrKaFR5BZcpC3N-3.pdf
https://www.qfes.qld.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-06/Marine-Rescue-Concept-of-Operations.pdf
https://www.qfes.qld.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-06/Marine-Rescue-Concept-of-Operations.pdf
https://www.qfes.qld.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-06/Marine-Rescue-Concept-of-Operations.pdf
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